[bookmark: _Hlk9354122]MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD 
ON MONDAY MAY 17TH at 7.30 p.m.
Present. Cllrs. M. Hirst, C. Walker S. Pollard, R. Gibbon, B. Wrightson, M. Stephenson (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.  none

Minutes of the Meeting held at St Mary's Church on Monday February 15th 2021  were read and signed by Cllr. Hirst as a true record. 

Matters Arising from the Minutes:

Signpost

Cllrs Hirst and Wrightson arranged to remove the signpost on 27th March and Cllr Hirst delivered the signpost to Prest Engineering a few days later.  (Cllr Gibbon proposed a vote of thanks to Cllrs Hirst and Wrightson for their work in extracting and delivering the signpost.) Prest Engineering have successfully sandblasted the finial and fingerposts and replaced the cast iron pole with a steel one.  They have mended a crack in one of the fingerposts. They have painted the pole with its original stripes and given a base coat of red oxide paint and white paint to the fingerposts and finial.  Cllr Hirst collected the signpost on 17th May and the clerk will arrange paints (to be paid for by Neasham Estate) and further painting to enable the signpost to be replaced in situ as soon as possible, though this may take some weeks as several coats of paint will be needed and it is a time consuming job.
 
Finance:
The balance in the Barclays Community Account to date was a credit balance of £844.66 having paid YLCA subscription and insurance on playing field, and received a full payment of the precept of £600 for 2021/2.
The balance in the Sports Fund Account as at today's date is  a credit balance of £1730.80.
   
Correspondence:
There has been further correspondence shared online with councillors regarding the proposed restructuring of North Yorkshire (it is to be noted that this meant there were no local council elections this year as a result, as they have been delayed whilst the restructuring is pending)
 
Any other business:
It was noted that BT has provided fibre broadband as far (as near) as Carlingholme but there is no further word of any extension of this to the village itself.

The clerk raised the option of buying and placing a dog waste bin near the turn off for the public footpath opposite the village trough.  There had been an increase in the problem possibly due to more dogwalkers visiting the village.  The clerk to monitor the situation and report back at the next PC meeting.

Cllr Pollard raised the issue of protecting and encouraging wildlife by leaving a margin on the village verges when strimming and mowing.  This is done outside the village boundaries but not in the village itself (from Low Hail/Brickyard Farm turn off to Neasham Bridge). Cllr Walker, Gibbon and Hirst were not in favour of this as they felt this would make the village look less tidy.

Cllr Gibbon referred to the road drainage problem at the double bend on Eryholme Lane and the clerk agreed to report this and the usual road pothole issues, including one at the top of Breakhouse Bank mentioned by Cllr Wrightson, who had already reported a landslide onto the road in that area.
 
There being no further business the meeting concluded at 8 15 p.m.
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held in the autumn 2021; location, time and date to be confirmed nearer the time.
